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Theme 5 Community Engagement, Cohesion and Resilience

MSG Programme Period 5 (Oct-Dec 2016) Performance Report

Theme 5 – Community Engagement, Cohesion and Resilience: 
This theme focuses on seeking key outcomes including: 

 Identifiable increase in numbers of local residents taking on key 
leadership and representational roles within the community 

 Increase in number of people who feel they are getting on better 
with others in their communities, as identified from annual 
community surveys

 Increased opportunities for communities to work together on 
local improvement projects, cultural celebration and exchange 

Geographical Breakdown 
The table below shows the number of beneficiaries supported during 
the period October to December 2016 by Ward Cluster:
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NW Ward Cluster NE Ward Cluster SW Ward Cluster SE Ward Cluster
 Bethnal Green
 Spitalfields & 

Banglatown
 St Peter's 
 Weavers

 Bow East
 Bow West
 Bromley North
 Bromley South
 Mile End

 Shadwell
 St Dunstans
 St Katherine's & 

Wapping
 Stepney Green
 Whitechapel

 Blackwall & Cubitt 
Town

 Canary Wharf
 Island Gardens
 Lansbury
 Limehouse
 Poplar
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Project Portfolio – LPG
No. of live 
projects – Oct-
Dec 2016

No. of projects 
classed as 
GREEN

No. of projects 
classed as 
AMBER

No. of projects 
classed as 
RED

10 9 1 0

Nine out of the ten funded projects in October to December 16 are 
classified as ‘Green’ and all report they are meeting expected outputs.  
Where appropriate projects have demonstrated activities aimed an 
inclusion of participants from different communities, targeting those that 
are not accessing their project.   Many have shown continuous 
improvement in the quality of projects resulting in improved outcomes 
for participants.

1 project is classed as Amber:

Somali Parents and Children's Play Association - Somali Women 
Engagement Forum 
We are now in the final quarter of this project that provides activities for 
Women from the Somali community.   A delivery audit is planned and if 
the project fails to demonstrate all expected activities have been 
delivered by the end of the March it will result in reduction of the grant 
payment.  To do this part of final payment will be held until the April 
monitoring report.  

Following the Mainstream Grant Spotlight Review panel the project 
performance should remain AMBER for this period. This was confirmed 
at the 14 February 2017 Grants Determination (Cabinet) Sub-
Committee.


